
Norfolk and Norwich Koblenz Friendship Association 
 
 
Report to Twinning Committee 8 October 2009. 
 
Our KONTAKT 2009 Summer Newsletter mentioned our two most recent events on pages 
1 and 2 and the pictorial enhancements gave an idea of our expectations, which have now 
been superseded by the events. 
 
Our Annual Anniversary Lunch on Sunday 13 September, being the nearest to 16 
September, was in part to the memory of four of our members who had passed away, a 
celebration of their lives, dedicated to our Friendship Association each in their supportive 
ways, with Gordon Brook as a longstanding Chairman, and Paul Ashbee our 
archaeological inspiration. 
 
We have just returned from our bi-annual visit to Koblenz “plus”, and we all agreed it was 
the best ever! On page 2 of KONTAKT we gave a glimpse of the programme and some 
pictures of what we hoped to do. These were enhanced by the actual experience. The 
Winningen “Pauschal Angebot” being five treats in one day, and for this we were joined by 
several Koblenz members. The City Reception was hosted by the Director of Culture and 
Deputy Lord Mayor Detlef Knopp, who delighted us by speaking both in German and 
English as his own interpreter, which was highlighted in the report in the Koblenz Rhein 
Zeitung newspaper, and with a picture. 
 
In our visits we went to Burg Eltz, a fairy tale castle on a ridge in a valley, surrounded by 
trees, Schloss Sayn with its Museum displaying cast iron of all types, even down to 
jewellery, and its Butterfly Garden. We enjoyed a joint friendship dinner and had 
scheduled in a free day for members to follow their own programme.  
 
Andy, our driver from Spratts Coaches was on his first visit to Koblenz and looked after us 
extremely well. 
 
Many projects were further discussed and especially their hope that Norwich along with 
other twin cities will take part in the Twinning Gardens for the BUGA 2011 National 
Garden Show , which takes place in Koblenz from April to October 2011. They are hoping 
that there will be further cultural visits in connection with the exhibition, and obviously will 
welcome visitors, particularly from their twin cities. Our Youth Exchange programme, with 
Barbara Theis (Vice Chairman to Günther Hahn) the guiding light, is needing more 
support, and there are more University Students needing School Placements as part of 
their University degree courses. 
 
The “Immer wieder Rhein” photographic exhibition with the Norwich and District 
Photographic Society was extended and it is hoped that this can be displayed in Berlin, 
and then in Norwich. (Watch this space!).  
 
The last of our seasonal events, the traditional Advent Evening will be on Monday 30 
November at The Great Hospital.  
 
In 2010 we will be celebrating our 30th Anniversary. 
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Jill Noble and I attended the AGM of the Norfolk Association of Twin Communities, which 
was attended by the Chairman of the County Council, on 26 September and were pleased 
to learn that information of other Norfolk Twinning Links has been supplied to Dragon Hall 
for inclusion in the Twinning Centre there. 
 
 Our AGM for next year has been moved to Friday 19 March, hoping for more Spring-like 
weather. 
 
On Sunday 27 September a new Lord Mayor for Koblenz was elected, Prof. Dr. Joachim 
Hofmann-Göttig was elected, and as he was canvassing in Koblenz on the Saturday, I 
spoke to him and gave him our information sheet. 
 
The Handwerkskammer (Chamber of Skilled Trades) continues to have a high profile in 
Koblenz and it’s the region of the Northern Rheinland Pfalz, with its programmes for skills 
training and apprenticeships. It would be very good if we could find a way of encouraging 
exchanges again with Norwich City College, Kings Lynn and Great Yarmouth Colleges. It 
is a pity that we cannot gain from the well established and successful programmes in 
Germany. 
 
Waltraud Jarrold 
 
30.09.2009 
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